Board Meeting Minutes for October 14, 2021 Old North Davis Neighborhood Association (ONDNA)

Approved December 07, 2021

Our meeting convened at 6:00 pm via Zoom. Board President John Meyer was on vacation so Vice President Lucas Welch presided over our meeting.

Attendees: ONDNA Board members present were: Angela Willson, Steve Tracy, Lucas Welch, and Greg Frantz. Other attendees were Marian Stephenson, John Lofland,, Lou Fox, Marnelle Gleason, and Kim and Dave DeYoung.

Start Meeting. The minutes for our September 22, 2021 meeting were approved with no changes. No change to our bank account, which remains at \$639.37.

Neighborhood Projects. ONDNA is still waiting to hear about the permits regarding this property. There is no apparent work being done at the property at present. Future plans of the property by the owners are still unknown. Local neighbors will continue to report to ONDNA of activities on the site.

Street Trees.Board member Tony Martin has been monitoring the status of our newly-planted trees, and has been seen in the neighborhood with his children caring for them. We thank Tony and his kids for their continued good work on behalf of our neighborhood trees.

Police Advisory Board. The Police Board is discussing how to address Issues such as social disputes, homeless folks, and the dirtiness of downtown. Homeless people in Davis seem to be on the rise due to rousting them from Sacramento, and crime associated with homelessness appears to be up.

Roads and Alleys. There are now new crosswalks on F Street(thank you, City of Davis). Four-way stop signs at 6th and D Street may happen in October. There was further talk about our neighborhood alleys. There are still problems with vehicular speed in our alleys and the dust that such speeds cause. Some sample signs have been made to discourage this ("Keep Dust Down") that could be placed on the alleys, and it was proposed to post some of these signs in selected locations to see if they have any desirable effect. If so, we will try to get more signs made and placed in our alleys.

Other Agenda Items. It was proposed that we to try to set up a work day to clean up the Lyda Williams garden at mid-E Street in front of the City former wellhead. Volunteers will be solicited, perhaps at our next meeting. Other concerns included increasing speed in town, perhaps due to decreased traffic because of Covid. Clearly a City issue, but one which also affects our neighborhood.

Our meeting was adjourned at about 6:40 pm. Our next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, November 11, if Veteran's Day does not push the meeting up another week to November 18. Final meeting date to be announced.

Respectfully submitted, Greg Frantz, ONDNA Secretary, December 07, 2021.